Town of Trinity



Council Meeting



      March 25, 2013
The Town of Trinity met at a regular schedule meeting March 25, 2013 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.
Members present were Beverly Crowell, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Richard Fortson Jr. was absent.
Motion made to approve the minutes of the previous meeting March 11, 2013 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve the minutes of the previous work session March 11, 2013 by Chris with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $37,533.42 by Chris with a 2nd by Beverly.  All voted yes.
Motion made to adopt Ordinance 2013-01 Litter Control, repealing Ordinance 98-12 and establishing the provisions and punishments for the crime of littering in the Town of Trinity by Chris Lemley with a 2nd by Beverly Crowell.  Voting yes were Beverly Crowell, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to take into immediate consideration Ordinance 2013-02, establishing a maximum speed limit of thirty (30) miles per hour for Steed Road by Gordon Burden with a 2nd by Scott Owens.  Voting yes were Beverly Crowell, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.

Motion made to adopt Ordinance 2013-02 by Chris Lemley with a 2nd by Beverly Crowell.  Voting yes were Beverly Crowell, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.

Motion made to approve the purchase of Lot 35 Retention Pond located in Braxton Court Subdivision from Rick Jones for $1,507.80 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Scott and Gordon.  Vaughn abstained.
Motion made to approve paying Barrey and Kathy Owens $1,200.00 for the lease of land for the pump station by Chris with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, and Gordon.  Scott abstained.
Motion made to the purchase of 16 black swing seats for Kimbrell Park from Kidz Zone for $638.00 by Beverly with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.
Morgan County Spring Clean-up will be April 22 – 27th.  Council will need a spreadsheet of bank costs.  The mayor discussed the percentage of water loss along with meters being checked and school meters being replaced.  Kimbrell Park playground equipment delivered, installed and should have a ribbon cutting or rededication the first part of April.  Kevin will get a quote on the roofing for the karate/old post office building for next meeting.  Kevin will need to get with Joe Wheeler on some lighting problems.  Ditch work started today on North Seneca removing under brush and beaver dams to clear water way for drainage.  The mayor asked Chief McLemore to get some pricing on GPS units for the police cars.  Council would like a resolution for declaring the exterior buildings at the Zahnd house surplus so they can be removed.  Scott said he spoke with the Sheriff about getting some inmates out here to do some roadway clean up and he wanted to say the two newest employees were doing a top notch job.
Motion made to adjourn by Gordon with a 2nd by Chris at 7:34 p.m.  All voted yes.
Respectfully Submitted:





Approved:

________________________________



________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, MMC





Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
